	[image: image3.png]Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000, please provide me with the following information:

1) The number of people who were jailed for not paying court fines relating to non-payment of a
TV licence in 2018

2) The amount of time each person was jailed for

3) Whether each person is male or female

4) What county each person reside:

1 understand that under the Act | am entitled to a response within 20 working days of your receipt of this
request. Some parts of the request may be easier to answer than others. Should this be the case, |
request that you release information as soon as possil

If my request s denied in whole or in part, | ask that you justify all deletions by reference to specific
exemptions of the act. | will also expect you to release all non-exempt material. | reserve the right to
hold any information or to charge excessive fees.

appeal your decision to wi
| would prefer to receive the information via email at the address below.

If you require any clarification, | expect you to contact me under your section 16 duty to provide advice
and assistance if you find any aspect of this FOI request problematic.





	July 2019


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190614018
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
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Your request has been handled under the FOIA.

I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested, and we have interpreted the request for county, as county of reception of prison establishment, and I have provided it below.  All of these individuals were sentenced to one month or fewer.

County of reception prison
Number of individuals admitted to custody

West Yorkshire
            3

Other
                                    2

However, some of the information, relating to the gender breakdown and the specific counties we have grouped as ’other’ is exempt from disclosure under section 40(2) of the FOIA, because it contains personal data.

If a request is made for information from the Offender Management statistical publication and the total figure amounts to two people or fewer, the MoJ must consider whether this could lead to the identification of individuals and whether disclosure of this information would be in breach of our statutory obligations under the General Data Protection Regulation and/or the Data Protection Act 2018. We believe that the release of some of this information would risk identification of the individuals concerned. For this reason, MoJ has chosen not to provide an exact figure where the true number falls between one and two. However, it should not be assumed that the actual figure represented falls at any particular point within this scale; 'two or fewer' is used as a replacement value from which it would be difficult to isolate or extract any individual data.

Personal data can only be released if to do so would not contravene any of the data protection principles set out in Article 5(1) of the General Data Protection Regulation and section 34(1) of the Data Protection Act 2018.

We believe releasing the requested information into the public domain would be unlawful. Individuals have a clear and strong expectation that their personal data will be held in confidence and not disclosed to the public under the FOIA.  

This is an absolute exemption and does not require a public interest test.
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